THURSDAY, MARCH 20, 1969

START CONSTRUCTION SOON ON NEW HEWLETT BAY PK. BLDG.

Mayor Gilberg Helman of Hewlett Bay Park announced that bids have been received for a new Village Administration and Equipment Storage Building to be erected on the north side of Piermont Avenue at the Village boundary line near Broadway, Hewlett. The structure was designed by Fred Weinstock, the Village Architect and Building Inspector. It is of Georgian Colonial architecture and will include a large combination meeting room and Village Clerk's office, two smaller offices and a fireproof record room. In the rear there will be four bays for motor vehicles and snow removal and other equipment. There will also be a rest room with shower and toilet facilities for the Road Superintendent. Ample parking will be provided for regular personnel and for those attending meetings. The building will be set back 80 feet from Piermont Avenue and the landscaping will be in keeping with the park-like character of the Village. It is contempleted that construction will commence in April of this year and should be completed in 6 to 8 months.



VILLAGE OF HEWLETT BAY PARK ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

Mayor Helman stated that this new building will answer a long existing need of Hewlett Bay Park to replace both the existing inadequate and unattractive storage facility which it now rents on Everit Avenue as well as its present Village offices which it now rents in Lawrence, with a new single unit that is modern, attractive and efficient, combining the two functions within the Village.

Mayor Helman expressed his deep appreciation to all Village residents and the Board of Trustees for authorizing this project, which marks a significant step forward in the history of Hewlett Bay Park.